
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
February 12, 2021 
 
 
Legislative Hearing Officer 
Attn: Jeff Fischbach 
310 City Hall 
15 West Kellogg Blvd. 
Saint Paul, MN 55102 
 
Re: File #20200002773 
 
To Whom it May Concern: 
 
On February 11, 2021 The Board of Directors of the Macalester-Groveland Community Council held a public e-meeting 
at which it considered the application for Liquor on Sale – 100 seats or less, Liquor On Sale – Sunday, Liquor – Outdoor 
Service Area (Sidewalk), and Gambling Location licenses by Michael P Mulrooney, doing business as Mike’s Tav on the 
Ave, for 472 Snelling Ave S.  The applicant was in attendance to answer questions from board members and community 
members.  
 
 The board unanimously passed the following resolution: 
  

The Board of Directors of the Macalester-Groveland Community Council supports approval of a waiver of the 45-
day waiting period for the liquor licenses for Mike’s Tav on the Ave at 472 Snelling Avenue S. 

 
Thank you for your consideration of this recommendation. Please contact me with any questions at 651-695-4000. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Alexa Golemo 
Executive Director 
 
cc:  Michael P Mulrooney, Business Owner 
 Ross Haddow, DSI Inspector III, City of Saint Paul 
 Ward 3 Office, City of Saint Paul 

 
 
 

Phone: 651-695-4000 

E-mail: mgcc@macgrove.org 

  

320 South Griggs Street 

St. Paul, MN 55105 

www.macgrove.org 


